


Clinton LandfilL Inc. 

VIA CERTIFIED MAIL 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED- NO. 7014 1200 0002 2459 1985 

May 29,2015 

Ms. Margaret M. Guerriero 
Division Director, Land and Chemicals Division (L-8J) 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
77 West Jackson Blvd. 
Chicago, Illinois 60604 

Re: Request to withdraw application on file with USEPA Region 5 to accept PCB remediation 
wastes in accordance with 40 CFR section 761.75 

Dear Ms. Guerriero: 

The purpose of this letter is to inform you that Clinton Landfill, Inc. (CLI) no longer has any interest or 
plans to pursue the disposal of polychlorinated biphenyl (PCB) wastes in the Chemical Waste Unit at 
Clinton Landfill No. 3 pursuant to 40 CFR section 761.75. As a result, please accept this letter as CLI's 
forma l w ithdrawal of the TSCA Chemical Waste Landfill application that it filed with Region 5 of the 
United States Environmental Protection Agency on October 19, 2007. 

If you should have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (309} 688-0760 x3339. Thank 
you for your attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
CLINTON LANDFILL, INC. 
Christopher R. Coulter 
Vice President & Chief Operating Officer 

C: Ms. Mary Setnicar, USEPA RCRA Branch Chief 
Mr. Rafael Gonzalez, USEPA Public Affairs Specialist 

P.O Box 9071 
Peoria, IL 61612-9071 

(!) 100% recycled paper www.pdarea.com 




